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Minutes of the Additional Meeting of the Planning Committee held in the Council Chamber at 7.00pm on Monday, 28 February 2011
	Present

	Cllrs Daniel (NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Lord, Ash, Lucas (NDC) and Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC).



	Apologies


	Were received from Cllr Welch, Alexander and Mrs Palmer.


	Declarations of Interest


	Cllrs Lucas declared a prejudicial interest in item 5 relating to Braunton St John Ambulance Headquarters.


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the sum of £1,569.82. 

(b) The Statement of Accounts for January 2011 was noted. 

      

	Invitation to receive visitors from Plouescat, France Twinning Organisation on Friday 3 June 2011


	This was AGREED.



	Braunton St John Ambulance Headquarters


	Cllr Lucas declared a prejudicial interest and left the room.  

Braunton Parish Council AGREED to suspend standing orders to allow the applicant’s architect and Roger Jacobs, Area President from St Johns Ambulance, to discuss the plans.  The ladies and gentleman’s toilets will have disabled facilities.  They are being built as part of the project and will be Braunton Parish Councils responsibility.  With reference to the car parking, the access was discussed.  The building will be used between two to four times a week with the first responder being there in the evenings.  It was discussed that it would be useful if the building could be used as a youth centre as they have recently lost their facility.  Standing orders were reinstated.  Council agreed in principle subject to the plans being put out for consultation. 

 Cllr Lucas returned to the room.



	Visit of Fair to Braunton – Approval of Revised Dates


	Council AGREED to approve the revised arrival date of Braunton Fair on 21 June 2011.



	Internal Councillors Audit Inspection


	Cllrs Mrs Shapland and Mrs Smith reported back that there were some discrepancies.   They would like to revisit to meet up with new Parish Clerk before May and then make recommendations for the future. 

 


Planning
(a) 51641
Retrospective application for erection of double garage with hobby/games room in loft space at Wellclose House, Exeter Road, Braunton.

Comment
Defer to next Full Council Meeting.  Need clarification from District Council about what original planning was for. 

(b) 51710
Extension to dwelling at 5 Fairway Close, Saunton Park, Braunton.

Comment
Applicant an employee of Parish Council.  Prejudicial Interest. 

(c) 51722
Application for variation of Condition 2 attached to planning 



permission 49384 to allow resiting of velux window, resizing or 2



windows & 1 door and use of cement fibre slates on roof at land



adjacent to Wellclose, Wellclose Road, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval. 

(d) 51728
Alterations to roof of dwelling together with creation of parking area



at Ardelve, Down Lane, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval subject to permeable surface on parking area.

WITHDRAWN APPLICATION



The following application has been withdrawn and is no longer being



considered by the Planning Authority.

51508

Erection of 5 apartments at garden of Heanton Close, Higher Park 



Road, Braunton. 

NOTICES OF DECISIONS

Permission for Development

51496

Extension and alterations to dwelling at Orchard House, Lower Park 



Road, Braunton.

51330

Erection of toilet black at adjacent to 6th green and 7th tee east/9th 



green west  Saunton Golf Club, Saunton, Braunton.

51515

Extension to dwelling at 16 Wrafton Road, Braunton. 

Received letter dated 16 February 2011 from Senior Planning Officer, North Devon council regarding the following application: 

51029

Erection of 14 dwellings and 1 flat over new access building together 

with demolition of 18 South Street (Amended Plans), 18 South Street, 

Braunton. 

Comment
Council would like to know why Planning and Development Services think it could take several months for planning permission to be issued.  It was AGREED that a letter be written to North Devon Planning and Development Services to ask why do they anticipate a delay on this project. 

	In Committee


	

	Staff Training – Request for Financial Assistance
	Tracey Weaver, the new Parish Clerk, requested could the Parish pay or contribute towards her tuition fees of £3,290 (£1,650 for each year).  Council would like to know how much of this year is left and then they would contribute 50% of that amount subject to a training policy agreement with Braunton Parish Council, that would require her to reimburse the tuition costs if she leaves the Council within 12 months of completing that year of the course.  Council would then pay all of the next year subject to a training policy agreement with Braunton Parish Council, which would require her to reimburse the tuition costs if she leaves the Council within 60 months of completing the course. 


The meeting closed at 8.20pm



...................................................The Chairman

PAGE  
1

_1362402753.bin

